SELECTMEN'S MEETING – March 26, 2012

Present: Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser

Jennifer Gaudette

Guests: Chief David Wentworth, Gary Young

Correspondence was read and acted upon.

The Select board will not meet on April 30, 2012.

The Select board signed a Current Use Application for Ailsa Gagel Map 219, 19.3 & 19.4.

The Select board reviewed the MS-11 Report of Town Officials to be filed with the DRA.

The Select board met with GARY YOUNG and discussed a tax issue for his nephew Steven Young. The Select board voted to abate half of the Current Use Change Tax assessed to Steve Young's property on Blake Road.

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the board to discuss police department business. The security program held last week was very successful with approximately 50 people attending. Chief Wentworth and Jennifer will work together on a job description for an office assistant that would be available to work in both the Police Department through the money raised at Town Meeting and also in the Selectmen's Office through money in the 2012 Executive Budget.

The North Country Chamber Players requested permission to hang a microphone from the ceiling of the Meetinghouse for their performances. The Select board requested additional information prior to making any decision.

MS. CONNORS discussed a meeting on April 28 at 9:00 AM at the Easton Town Hall to discuss the Town Forest. Sugar Hill residents are invited to attend.

MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of March 19, 2012 seconded by MS. CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously.

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, April 2, 2012 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer P. Gaudette Administrative Assistant